
MINISTRY OF PUBLIC WORKS 
ROAD TRAFFIC ACT 1947 

NOTICE NO: 55/ 2023 
LANE CLOSURE FOR NORTH SHORE ROAD NEAR SHELLY BAY BEACH 

EMERGENCY ROAD SECTION LANE CLOSURE 
FOR 

WATER BREAK REPAIR WORKS 

COMMENCING FRIDAY, JULY 28th, 2023, THROUGH WEDNESDAY AUGUST 2nd, 2023 

The Ministry of Public Works wishes to inform motorists that there will be an emergency lane closure on 

North Shore Road near Shelly Bay Beach to allow for water break repair works to take place. 

The west bound lane only on North Shore Road near the bus Layby across from Shelly Bay playground will 

be closed to traffic flow. 

To avoid stopping traffic flow, the west bound traffic must detour through the bus lay by. The bus lay by 

will still be used for the buses and when this occurs then traffic must stop. 

The lane closure will commence on Friday, July 28th, 2023, through Wednesday, August 2nd, 2023. 

Motorists are advised to use caution since they need to travel along the bus lay by to get pass the close 

lane. 

Traffic control will be managed by Ministry of Public Works representatives through barricades and 

warning signs. 

The Ministry of Public Works encourages the full cooperation of the public and apologizes for any 

inconvenience that may result. 

Should there be any questions regarding the road closure, please contact Mr. Curtis J Charles, 

Construction and Maintenance Engineer for the Ministry of Public Works at #501-3036. 

jL 
Dated this ) 'f day of July 2023 

ByOrder ___ s/1--_______________ _ 
Lt. Col. the Hon. David A. Burch OBE (Mil) ED, JP, MP 

Minister of Public Works 


